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November 28, 2018 
 
 
 
Mr. Chris Coyle, General Manager   
Sunshine Canyon Landfill  
Republic Services, Inc. 
14747 San Fernando Road 
Sylmar, CA 91342-1021 
 
Dear Mr. Coyle: 
 
REQUEST FOR INFORMATION ON THE INTERMEDIATE COVER ENHANCEMENT 
DEMONSTRATION PROJECT AT SUNSHINE CANYON CITY/COUNTY LANDFILL 
 
The Los Angeles County Solid Waste Management Committee/Integrated Solid Waste 
Management Task Force (Task Force) understands that Republic Services (Republic) 
has completed the Intermediate Cover Enhancement (ICE) Demonstration Project at the 
Sunshine Canyon City/County Landfill (Landfill).  The project concluded with preparation 
of the Final Evaluation Report dated December 8, 2017.  The intent of the project was to 
evaluate the use of Posi-Shell® as the Landfill’s potential intermediate cover 
enhancement.  
 
With the goal of ensuring the health and safety of residents in the communities 
neighboring the Landfill, the Task Force has been closely monitoring the progress of the 
ICE Demonstration Project. Therefore, the Task Force respectfully requests the 
following:  
 

o Provide the performance results and findings derived from the use of Posi-Shell® 
as a standalone product.  For the findings, include its effectiveness in controlling 
landfill gas surface emissions, odor, and leachate leaking from intermediate 
slope areas; 

o Provide the benefits from the use of Posi-Shell® at the Landfill, including 
justification; and 

o Does Republic have any specific plans for the future use of Posi-Shell® at the 
Landfill.  If so, please explain why and provide any appropriate justification. 

 

 

MARK PESTRELLA, CHAIR 

MARGARET CLARK, VICE - CHAIR 
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Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Mr. Mike Mohajer, 
of the Task Force, at MikeMohajer@yahoo.com or at (909) 592-1147. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Margaret Clark, Vice-Chair 
Los Angeles County Solid Waste Management Committee/ 
Integrated Waste Management Task Force and 
Mayor Pro Tem, City of Rosemead  
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cc:  Los Angeles County Department of Regional Planning (Maria Masis, Tim Stapleton) 

Los Angeles County Department of Public Health (Shikari Nakagawa-Ota, Maurice Pantoja, 
Dorcas Hanson-Lugo) 
City of Los Angeles Department of City Planning (Ly Lam, Tiffany Butler, 
Nicholas Hendricks) 
Sunshine Canyon Landfill Local Enforcement Agency (Shikari Nakagawa-Ota, 
Maurice Pantoja, Dorcas Hanson-Lugo, David Thompson) 
Sunshine Canyon Landfill Technical Advisory Committee (Lisa Webber, Jon Sanabria) 
Sunshine Canyon Landfill Community Advisory Committee (Wayde Hunter)  
Members of the Los Angeles County Solid Waste Management Committee/Integrated 
Waste Management Task Force 
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